MINUTES



HYNDLAND SECONDARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL

MEETING 12 OCTOBER 2017 7PM 

Present
Parents




Staff
Dorothy Hooper: DH (Chair)


Maura McNeil: MM (Head Teacher) 

John Murray: JM



Laura Forrester: LF (Depute Head Teacher)

Jane Duckett: JD



Clare Hayes: CH(Acting Depute Head Teacher)

Frank Reid: FR

Amanda Storey: AS

Jean Sutherland: JS

Thomas Wilson: TW


Colin Hamilton: CH2

Andrew Cruickshank: AC

Ruth Bacon: RB

Alison Guthrie: AG (Treasurer)

Susan Aitken: SA







Apologies
Myrna O'Donnell (Secretary)

Mil Stricevic

Carol Kurtyka

Rachel McNeill


Tracy McKelvie 

Shirley McCrae

Alastair Dalton-Hopwood

Helen Willis

Matters discussed











1
Welcome and Introductions
1.1 DH welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2
Approval of minutes of previous meeting – 31 August 2017 (pre circulated)

2.1
Approval of the latest draft minutes was proposed by TW and seconded by JD.

3
Matters arising from minutes/ update on action points

3.1
Action point 1: The parent Council Twitter has been set up and is now live. 

3.2
Action point 2: Volunteers got trained on the website via LF. The constitution and minutes are to be uploaded.

4
Head Teacher Report (including exam results presentation)
4.1
Maura McNeil provided her report, as summarised below:

· Primary 7 transition is underway and the maths department is working with the local primary schools just now primary 7 information evening was 5th October and was one of the most highly attended evening sessions ever.

· The school has a funded part time staff position to work with parents from areas identified as having low engagement with the school.

· Barcaple was very well attended by S1 and a great success. Outlook Adventures, for those not attending barcaple was also a great success and all had a great time.

· S1 early alerts system to support S1 students requiring additional support through Pastoral care is underway .

· S2 have their course options in January

· S3 reports will be complete for November

· S4 will receive tracking reports and course outlines with the Nat 5’s undergoing further change. Study skills has been well received.

· S5/S6tracking reports are done and will be out after October break.

· UCAS dead line October 15th for medicine, dentistry, vet school and Oxbridge

· Big thanks to Paul Downie who ran the quiz night. It was well attended and it raised £1,233 Duke of Edinburgh bronze presentations will be held in royal concert hall in November

· The Hyndland secondary main Twitter account has 2050 followers and is very active as are the school’s departments’ twitter accounts

· Showmyhomework is proving to be effective in encouraging homework completion and has been well received by parents/carers and teachers.

· Exam results were discussed in detail. Areas covered included the results, attendance and exclusions.

· The school is unique in Glasgow having the widest Scottish Index of Multiple Deprivation range: from 1-2 up to 9-10.  Fundraising is crucial to support pupil inclusion for trips and other events.

· Exclusions are reducing; the pupil support area usage has increased. PEF funding has been used to hire staff for curriculum support.

· Attendance of under 85% has a large impact on pupil’s academic attainment. There are many support mechanisms in place, from student and parent support to individual timetable plans to overcome any barriers preventing pupil attendance.

· PEF will pay for 1 counsellor, 2 days a week; where pupils can self- refer or pastoral care referral. 

· SQA results have been very well received. 

· The school has access to a new insights tool, giving very detailed information into the school’s mix and performance.

· AS asked about the School running 8 subject choices in S3/4.

· MM informed the PC the school was debating about the curriculum and it was a very complex issue involving staffing.  As well as the structure of the school day as this would need revisited if a curriculum change took place.  For the vast majority of students the 8  subjects has worked well so far – some students have reduced individualised timetables as required too.  
· MM also informed the PC that the staff have to deal with SQA changes to NAT5 with short notice and more changes are due.

· LF informed the PC that some schools operate with 5 or 6 subjects at Nat 5 which can lead to a lack of curriculum choice for Highers

· JS asked about support for learners requiring additional support

· LF said there was literacy and numeracy support from senior pupils; homework support

· MM added there was personal support time 20 minutes per day allowing targeted support. Study weekends proved to be very successful and more are planned.

· MM told the PC that Hyndland was above their virtual comparator

· JS asked if prelims were representative of attainment

· MM advised the PC that they were representative. Also that the school was looking at the insight data to spend PEF funding more effectively; looking at supported study and new ways to support study. 

· MM praised the teachers for consistently raising attainment figures under a constantly changing curriculum

· TW praised the School and head teacher for their dedication, support and school performance 

· CH gave an update on Hyndland’s move to be a Rights Respecting School, which is expected to have a very positive impact. S3 have bronze and they expect the school to reach gold within 3 to 4 years. The school is assessed in 4 areas: leadership of school; knowledge and understanding or rights; ethos; empowerment of children. The benefits include a catalyst for improvement of the school and community; respect and wider international sustainability and citizenship. Information  on the scheme will be shared with the whole school community 
DH asked about how it would work with the School’s values -

· MM informed the PC that this is the next natural step which builds on the values

5 Fundraising
5.1 MM informed the PC that the school has been selected for Tesco bags for life fundraising during November which needs promoted.  If parents shop in Tesco they should vote for Hyndland Secondary.
LF said that the School was guaranteed a minimum of £1000

5.2 MM- The school fundraising calendar has been making good progress with half of the cost already covered from advertising.

5.3 Gala dinner for 16th February in Cottiers: minimum of 50 and up to 200 people

6
AOB
6.1
Dorothy noted the time and thanked the group for attending.  Any agenda items not covered tonight will be carried forward to our next meeting on 23 November.

